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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES COMMITTEE
THE CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2019
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Daphne Dieudonne, Chair, at 10:06 AM.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Holly Beaver, Alex Cario, Paula Delgado, Daphne Dieudonne, Mary Frances Jones, Kamaria Laffrey Barbara Szelag, Bernard Washington
Members Absent: Lisa Conder, Deniz Curler, Shayla Hobbs
Guests Present: Brandee Butler, Nolan Finn
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for August 22, 2019 were approved (M: Beaver, S: Jones).


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council did not meet in September.


	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Mary Frances Jones shared that a patient and long term survivor had recently died after losing control of his car. Members took a moment to honor him.
Alex Cario shared that Jonathan Van Ness from Queer Eye recently announced that he is HIV positive. The Queer Eye star has appeared on a number of news outlets, including The Today Show, correcting false information about HIV and education the public on undetectable equals untransmissible (U=U). Kamaria Laffrey shared that she once shared a stage with Karamo Brown, another star from Queer Eye, before he appeared on the show and that she also admired his work in HIV advocacy. 

Nolan Finn shared that an old friend of his from twenty years ago that was the first person he knew living with HIV is now moving back to Florida. This friend was resistant to medications and not expected to live but is now thriving. Nolan was able to help him find housing and get connected in Florida. 



	MEETING DATE, TIME, AND LOCATION
	Members discussed the current meeting time and locations and agreed that the date works for everyone and rotating back and forth between Tampa and St. Pete is preferable.
Members voted to keep the meeting date, time and location the same, meeting every fourth Thursday of the month at 10:00 AM, alternating between the Children’s Board in Tampa and EPIC/Suncoast Hospice in St. Pete (M: Laffrey, S: Beaver).


	ELECTION OF COMMITTEE CHAIR AND CO-CHAIR
	Lisa Conder nominated Holly Beaver for Chair or Co-Chair outside of the meeting. Holly accepted the nomination. Daphne Dieudonne let members know that she would like to step down from being Chair, as she is busy with a new position at Metro Inclusive Health and no longer has as much contact with the women, infants, children, youth and families population. 

Barbara Szelag reminded everyone that the Women, Infants, Children, Youth, and Families Committee (WICY&F) is a Part A and B committee under the Care Council, with the purpose of making sure the needs of women, youth, and families are respected in the Part A and B planning process. It is not a Part D committee, even though Part D also serves this population. Nolan Finn, Chair of the Care Council, reminded everyone of the importance of this committee, sharing the voice of this population to the larger Care Council.

Holly Beaver was nominated as Chair. Paula Delgado was nominated as Co-Chair. The motion passed with acclamation (M: Laffrey, S: Cario).



	2019-2020 COMMITTEE WORK PLAN


	Members reviewed the 2018-2019 committee work plan and made changes for the 2019-2020 committee year. Members made language changes to the plan goals and one step, which was redundant, as well as updating the dates for the planned events.

Members discussed strategies and barriers to bringing more clients to committee meetings. Many clients don’t understand where the funding for their services comes from and the Care Council committees are a good way to educate them about the process. Clients sometimes feel overwhelmed coming to meetings and not understanding all the acronyms and terminology used, but exposure is necessary in order to learn. Staff can make educational materials and acronym lists available to guests as meetings. Members suggested making more efforts to bring clients as guests so they can contribute, without necessarily needing to join the committee.

Members discussed the items on the work plan that include appointing a member to serve as a liaison between the WICY&F committee and the Planning and Evaluation (P&E) and Resource Prioritization and Allocations Recommendations Committee (RPARC). This member used to be Marilyn Merida but she has not been able to attend WICY&F meetings over the past year. Alex Cario volunteered to start attending P&E and RPARC meetings and to bring information back to the committee.
Members voted to approve the changes to the 2019-2020 committee work plan (M: Szelag, S: Laffrey).



	FALL EVENT PLANNING
	Members discussed dates and locations for the fall event because the original date picked during the last meeting is unavailable at Metro. Members will check on the availability at WellCare, Positively U, Allen Temple, and Francis House. Members decided on November 21st as a first choice for the date, November 20th as a second choice, and November 19th as the third choice. Staff will touch base with the committee the following week to confirm the reservation so that the flyer can be distributed as soon as possible.
Members will be ordering food from Boston Market. Help Us Help U will sponsor dessert. Paula Delgado will bring the popcorn machine and take RSVPs. Children’s AIDS Foundation can supply items for the raffle. Staff will touch base with Aubrey Arnold with Hillsborough County about an attorney to speak on living wills and end of life affairs.



	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	Staff from USF Pediatrics are having a hard time referring youth who are Ryan White clients to community services outside the Ryan White System. Such services are not recognizing USF as a Ryan White provider and are asking clients to be case managed by other Ryan White agencies in order to take the referral. Staff will follow up with the Part A Recipient, Aubrey Arnold, to see if he can help. Staff also suggested getting in touch with Kayon Henderson with HOPWA for housing needs.
Member Holly Beaver, a perinatal nurse, reminded everyone if they have any clients who are pregnant women to please refer them to her. Holly asked everyone to remind clients that she is here to help and to be an advocate. Recently, a baby was born in Manatee County and left the hospital without Post-Exposure Prophylaxis (PEP) and was not on any medication for six days. It is not yet known whether the baby sero converted. 
Kamaria Laffrey shared that she is currently helping someone get out of a domestic violence situation and wanted to know if anyone had any advice on getting a new cell phone through the Assurance program. The turn around time for a phone is usually about one week. T-Mobile also has a promotion right now where you can add a line to an existing phone plan for gree.



	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	Paula Delgado reminded everyone that she is taking book donations for the nonprofit that she started in honor of her daughter. Paula takes books on an ongoing basis. Members can bring them to any meeting.



	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 11:41 AM.
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